
 

 
 
 
July 18, 2023 

 

Ms. Cathy Townsend 

Chair 

St. Lucie County Board of County Commissioners 

2300 Virginia Avenue 

Fort Pierce, FL 34982 

 

Dear Chair Townsend: 

 

Over the past few months, I have had the opportunity to learn more about the exciting P1 Motor 

Club project proposed in western St. Lucie County. 

  

Indian River State College and P1 Motor Club are actively exploring the many ways this project 

can enhance the learning opportunities for students and graduates. 

  

Through programs like internships, students can gain real time experience working with some of 

the most advanced technology in the automotive, computer, design, engineering, culinary 

(catering), digital imagery, and many other programs offered here at Indian River State College. I 

am especially pleased that leadership from P1 Motor Club has spent time meeting with our 

automotive instructors and touring our new facilities to support these expanding initiatives. 

  

In addition to the educational opportunities, we believe the economic benefits of this project for 

our community will be immeasurable. 

  

Thank you in advance for your consideration of support of the P1 Motor Club. 
  

Very respectfully, 

 
Timothy E. Moore, Ph.D. 

President 

 

 


